
 
 

MINUTES OF PLANNING BOARD SPECIAL MEETING 
PUBLIC HEARING AND REGULAR MEETING #3355  
FEBRUARY 6, 2003, 4TH FLOOR CAFETERIA, 
GOVERNMENT CENTER, 
888 WASHINGTON BLVD., STAMFORD, CT  

 
Present for the Board were: Duane Hill; John Garnjost; Rose Marie Grosso; 
Marggie Laurie; Theresa Dell; Claire Fishman and Helane Rheingold. 
 
The Chairman, Mr. Hill, opened the Public Hearing on the Capital Budget at 
7:35 PM. 
 
Mr. Hill made introductory comments.  
 
Board of Education: 
A number of speakers expressed support of a third High School and resentment 
over the Planning Board’s action not to support a third high school.  Speakers 
also urged the Planning Board to accelerate the building of the additions to 
Westhill and Stamford High Schools due to the enrollment increases. 
 
Several speakers spoke in favor of funding for the Alternate High School.  One 
speaker supported the Planning Board’s recommendation and stated that 
Stamford already has a third High School—the AIT—which hopefully will be 
expanded into a regional magnet. 
 
Highways: 
 
Several speakers spoke in favor of downtown streetscape funding for Spring 
Street. 
 
Solid Waste:  
 
Sandy Goldstein, DSSD, spoke in support of funding for downtown litter baskets. 
 
Land Use Bureau: 
 
A number of speakers spoke in favor of funding for the Mill River Corridor 
Development and for Open Space Acquisition. 
 
There being no more speakers, the public hearing was closed at 9:10 PM. 
 
Regular Meeting. 
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Subdivision 3829—Dominick Cavaliere et ux for a three lot subdivision on the 
east side of Rapids Road.  Mrs. Dell and Mrs. Grosso expressed concern over 
the lot layout and the proximity to the CL&P Substation.  Mr. Hill stated that it 
appeared that the lot does comply with the regulations.  It was agreed to table 
the matter until the next meeting. 
 
The Board then approved the following Minutes: 
#3344 10/23/02 
#3345 10/29/02 
#3346 11/12/02 
 
The being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:55 PM. 
 
    Respectfully submitted, 
    Duane Hill, Chairman, Stamford Planning Board 
 
Note:  These proceedings were recorded on tape and are available for review 
during regular business hours. 


